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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

HEALTH SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY, TAMPA
THURSDAY, MARCH 19, 2015
1:30 P.M. – 3:00 P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Priya Rajkumar, Co-Chair at 1:36 p.m.  

	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Jim Roth, Priya Rajkumar
Members Absent: Chirag Amin, Nicole Frigel, Barry Rodwick, Peggy Wallace
Guests Present: Julia Delmerico, Hemal Dubal, Joe Parramore
Grantee Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present:  Lisa Nugent


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	None 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for December 18, 2014 were approved with no changes (M: Roth; S: Rajkumar). The minutes will be sent out for an email vote to achieve quorum. 


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Joe Parramore gave the Care Council report for the meeting held on March 4, 2015 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 
Action items included: one new voting member, the Summary of Activities Report, and the Service Priorities for 2015-2016. Members also reviewed the Part A and Part B quarterly expenditure reports and discussed the recent SIOC meeting and the importance of consumer participation at committee meetings. 

Aubrey Arnold, the Part A grantee representative, announced that his office received the notice of grant award for the 2015-2016 grant year. A partial award of $7,739,765.00 was received which includes Minority AIDS Initiative and formula funding. The balance is expected between now and May 2015. 

Aubrey shared that a Request for Applications (RFA) was released last week for a replacement to CAREWare. A Part A provider meeting was held on Friday February 27 and the Grantee answered questions about the end of the contract year and the pending RFA. 

Demarcus Holden announced that Part B is currently in the process of negotiating contracts and closing out the current contract year. New contracts are set to begin on April 1, 2015.  

Demarcus noted the transfer of $105,000 from Polk to Hillsborough County for pharmaceuticals and dental services. 


Lisa Nugent announced that the new Care Council website is getting ready to launch. An announcement will be sent when it is ready. 

The next Care Council meeting will be held on April 1, 2015.


	HIV CONTINUUM OF CARE
	Members were given a copy of the draft Continuum of HIV Care for Florida and the Six EMAs, 2013 edition. Priya led a discussion on the National HIV/AIDS strategy and why the monitoring the local continuum of care was included in the committee’s work plan. 
The committee compared the Tampa EMA’s numbers with those of Florida and noticed that the Eligible Metropolitan Area (EMA) is doing very well. Members discussed why this might be and noted local programs that help with linkage to care including ARTAs and the SMILE program at USF. The area is strong on collaboration and using best practices. The members discussed ways to improve our local numbers. 

It was noted that it would be good to have the continuum of care for special populations in the area (youth, women, MSM, etc). It is not possible, at this time, to compare the EMA or state with other regions or states since there is not a uniform definition for how pieces of the continuum are calculated and determined by HRSA and the CDC. 

	2014 PROVIDER SURVEY REPORT 
	David Cavalleri, the QM consultant, discussed the Provider Survey Report via conference call. David noted that the report had not changed much since the committee reviewed the draft in December. Notes from the committee were added to enhance the report. 

The survey was available for providers for eight weeks. Five out of eight providers responded. 

Members discussed that the survey is a Quality Management function and not a committee function. Survey findings are shared with the committee in aggregate form. Provider level data is only shared with the grantee and lead agency. David noted he would go back and make sure the Grantee and Lead Agency had gotten the results by provider. 


	QUALITY MANAGEMENT UPDATE
	David remained on the phone to give the Quality Management update. The next Quality Management meeting will be held on March 20, 2015. David noted that he had been performing site visits of the ambulatory/outpatient medical providers and doing chart reviews. The system-wide report will be discussed at tomorrow’s meeting. The committee will also review additional clinical indicators and discuss the client satisfaction survey goals for the upcoming year. 


	AFFORDABLE CARE ACT/ADAP MEETING UPDATE
	Members discussed ongoing issues with statewide ADAP’s transition of clients into the Affordable Care Act insurance plans. The State and local area are both working diligently to ensure clients are impacted as little as possible. At this time, clients should go to their local ADAP office in-person for assistance getting insurance premiums paid. Members discussed the undue stress this is putting on ADAP clients and increased anxiety of case managers. 
Committee members discussed the possibility of hosting a local provider meeting to discuss. Jim Roth and Priya will identify agencies that should attend and work on scheduling a region-wide meeting with case managers, ADAP offices, HAPCs, and the Part A Grantee. 


	ANNOUNCEMENTS/COMMUNITY CONCERNS
	Additional announcements were made that were shared via InfoShare.



	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Health Services Advisory Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 2:51 p.m.
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